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Summer 2010

“Blessed be God, even the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of mercies, and the God of all comfort; Who comforteth us in all our tribulation, that we may be able to comfort them which are in any trouble, by the comfort wherewith we ourselves are comforted of God”  (2 Corinthians 1:3-4).
Dear Praying Friends:

Sometimes we wonder about God’s timing in what He brings into our lives. My mother’s home going at the end of March was fairly sudden, with a total hospital stay of about 36 hours. One reason for that event has become clear since I returned to Haiti. Almost everyone here had a family member or friend die in the Port-au-Prince earthquake last January. Friends and clinic patients now see a link between us since my mother was gone so quickly. God has given me His comfort to share with others.

I covered many miles this spring. In April I drove from Lansing, Michigan, to Concord, New Hampshire, for interviews with Baptist World Mission. The board members voted on April 20 to accept me as an appointee to Haiti. I was grateful there was no snow during that time and that the trip back to Lansing was uneventful. Less than two weeks later, I was in Wisconsin for a week of orientation with BWM and then returned to Lansing. A few days after that, I was in Greenville, South Carolina, making preparations to return to Haiti. God gave me safe travel even when road conditions were bad. Thank you for praying.
I returned to Haiti on June 3 and to the clinic on June 7. The workers did a great job in my absence, but they were very glad to see me back. The patients have also been happy about my return. The problems seem more varied than usual. Here are some of the patients I saw in one clinic day. Ann-Migie is a seven-year- old twin whose mother died in Port. The child has been sick, but this time she had hepatitis. Mme. Marie was buried in rubble in Port for a day. She had been to two hospitals because her left hand was weak. No one told her she had nerve damage, nor did they give her any type of therapy. Mme. Emabe came with inflammatory breast cancer. She had already been told no one would operate on her, but not why. What she needed was radiation therapy, but the only place available for that was the Port-au-Prince that used to be. She is a Christian with five children, the youngest being 13 years of age. This lady will need God’s comfort as she prepares to leave her family and go to her Lord.

Praise  Harry and Melissa Peart provided a place for me in their home last year. They left for furlough in the States on June 10. I will stay in their house while they are gone.

Projects  I am asking God for definite guidance about a project for the future. I will be checking on details this summer.
Prayer  A truck full of noisy, singing people went by on the main road on June 21. It was headed down the mountain toward a voodoo celebration. The major celebrations in northern Haiti will be held over the next month. Please pray that Christians will not be pulled back to their old ways.

It is a blessing to know God’s comfort. But rather than a sponge, our Father wants us to be a channel through which His comfort flows to others. May we share what we have received so that those in need might come to know this merciful God.

In Christ,

Anne Livingston, MD
Baptist World Mission, PO Box 2149, Decatur AL 35602-2149; www.baptistworldmission.org

